OFFICE OF THE UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE

WASHINGTON, DC 20301

13 DET 1991

ACQUISITION

Mr. Sedat Yilmazer
President/Chief Executive Director

ABC Fair Organization Center Company, Inc.
Koroglu Caddesi 54/1-2

Gaziosmanpasa 06700 ,
Ankara, Turkey

Dear Mr. Yilmazer:

I would like to take this opportunity to extend my congratula-
tions for a successful IDEA 91 and thank you for.the hospitality
shown to me and the entire US delegation during our visit. I wish
that I would have been able to spend more time at the exhibition, but
IDEA 91 did provide me an opportunity to see a great deal in a short
time.

I would particularly like to note the efforts of Mrs. Devrim
Erol and Mr. Orkun Orman for their superb Support and assistance,
through the JUSMMAT, in coordinating the visit of the U.S. delega-
tion. Their attention to detail resulted in a very enjoyable visit.
We felt welcome indeed, and look forward to being able to participate
in future exhibits.

Again, congratulations and thank you to you and your staff fc - a
job well done.

Sincerely,

Lot | ol

AIBERT J. KEILEY



